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July 2020
Dear Parent/Carer,
At this time of year, it would usually be customary for me to write to families giving a general overview of our achievements to date and to inform you about our end of term arrangements. However, in light of the situation we have been faced with last term, this seems a little misplaced. 

Therefore, I am writing to express my thanks to you; parents, carers and wider family members, for expertly supporting your child through their studies during this most unprecedented time. Every hour of academic and emotional support you provided will have a made an incredible difference to their education and wellbeing during lockdown. 
I also wish to extend my thanks to the incredible staff body at ASFA who have unswervingly delivered home learning throughout this challenging time.   Staff have been blown away by the positive feedback from you regarding the quality of home learning activities as well as the pastoral support they have provided to students since 23rd March 2020. Thank you for taking the time to contact us to share your gratitude.
This has been a truly extraordinary period in our school history and whilst we have worked hard to plan for September 2020, we will still face challenges. At all times, the health and wellbeing of your child will be central to our plans and we look forward to your support as we return to full-time education. 
To ensure the safety of students, the reopening plans are extremely detailed. Whilst it would be impossible to share these in a letter, I look forward to offering a series of Zoom Parent/Carer Meetings in September. Further information about these meetings will be shared in due course. As you can appreciate, the plans may change according to developments in Government guidance but it is vital that we all familiarise ourselves with the outline below in advance.
Plans for Week 1 – w/c 31st August 2020 

	
	Monday 31st August
	Tuesday 1st September
	Wednesday 2nd September
	Thursday 3rd  

September
	Friday 4th 

September

	Year 7
	Bank Holiday: School closed
	Staff Inset: School closed to children
	In School: School day starts at 08:40

finishes at 13:00
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs
	In School: School day starts at 10:00 finishes at 12:00



	Year 8
	Bank Holiday: School closed
	Staff Inset: School closed to children
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs
	In School: School day starts at 08:40

finishes at 13:00
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs

	Year 9
	Bank Holiday: School closed
	Staff Inset: School closed to children
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs
	In School: School day starts at 08:40

finishes at 13:15

	Year 10
	Bank Holiday: School closed
	Staff Inset: School closed to children
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs
	In School: School day starts at 09:15

finishes at 13:15
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs

	Year 11
	Bank Holiday: School closed
	Staff Inset: School closed to children
	In School: School day starts at 09:15

finishes at 13:15
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs
	Working at home: students should complete summer work packs


Plans for Week 2 – w/c 7th September 2020 

From Monday 7th September 2020, all students in Years 7-10 will return to school for an 08:40am start and 14:50pm finish each day.
From Monday 7th September 2020, Year 11 students will return to school for a 09:50am start and 15:45pm finish each day. Year 11 students can arrive from 09:30am each day.  This change to the day is in line with Government guidance and our own internal risk assessments. 

I will now share some other updates which come into effect from 1st September 2020 most of which are recommended by Government guidance. 
Attendance 

All students are expected to attend school as detailed above from September. The Government have made it very clear in their guidance that it is the parent’s/carer’s responsibility to ensure their child attends school every day. The Government have also been very clear that all normal systems for monitoring attendance will commence from September. 
Preventing the Spread of Infection 

The only permitted reasons for absence is for those students who have COVID-19, have symptoms of COVID-19, or are isolating under the national tracking system. Anyone whole falls into these categories MUST NOT attend school for 14 calendar days. Work will be provided for these students. 
Parents/carers must let the Attendance Officer know the reason for a student’s absence.

The Government have made it very clear that students should not wear a mask for school. Any masks must be removed as students arrive at school and stored in their bags until they leave school at the end of the day. 
Students will need to wash their hands on arrival at the Academy and then as frequently as possible throughout the day. 
Year Group Bubbles 

Due to the size of our year groups and layout of the building, we have decided to allocate Years 7 and 8 into one social group, Years 9 and 10 into another social group and Year 11 in their own social group. Students within the same social group can mix but are not allowed to physically touch each other. 

I need you to relay the importance of your child not mixing with students from other year groups on their way to and from school as well as the importance of not touching other students. 
Traveling To and From School

The Government are encouraging students and staff to walk or cycle to school rather than use public transport or cars where possible. This is to reduce the demand on public transport and roads at peak times. 

Students and families will not be permitted to congregate close to the school gate or along the entire length of Gardner’s Drive. 

If you are dropping your child off by car, please arrange to do so away from the school entrance, perhaps at a location close to Newsham Park. 

It has always been wonderful to see so many parents/carers collect their children. If you wish to collect your child, I would suggest that you arrange to meet them in one of the two parks outside of the Academy. 

If any student does not adhere to the above measures, it will result in them being dealt with through escalation of our consequence system. 
Uniform 

We have clarified our uniform policy and made our expectations explicit. These are detailed in the attached Uniform, Equipment and Personal Appearance Policy. Students are expected to return in their full uniform in September. 

From September, we will have new school ties. Each year group will have their own colour and these will be provided free of charge. If children lose or damage their tie, they must purchase a new tie from school at a cost of £5. 

Afterschool and Lunch Time Clubs

For the first three weeks of term, we will not be hosting any extracurricular clubs. This is to allow us to adapt to the new way of working and gives us time to plan how best to run these clubs safely in the future. Restorative practice sessions will take place as usual at the end of each day.
Equipment

All children must come to school equipped with the stationery detailed in the Uniform, Equipment and Personal Appearance Policy. We are unable to share stationery as this could risk infection between social groups. We will have a stationery shop for any students who do not come to school with the relevant equipment. If your child attends without the required stationery, pencil case or bag, they will be issued with consequences in accordance with the behaviour policy.
PE

To reduce any potential spread of infection in the changing rooms, students will be allowed to wear their PE kit to school on the day that they have PE. The Academy PE kit students wear must adhere to the rules clearly detailed in the attached Uniform, Equipment and Personal Appearance Policy. Failure to wear the correct PE kit / footwear will result in the application of consequences detailed in the enclosed policy.
Summer Work 

At the end of this week, all children will be receiving a work pack for the summer. I would encourage you to support your child to complete this work during the school holidays so that they are prepared for learning in September. Staff in school have worked very hard to prepare these packs and I wouldn’t want this hard work to go to waste. 
Reports

Later this week we will be sending out your child’s end of year report. This report will give you an overview of the progress made up to 20th March 2020 when the Academy closed. These reports will also give you an overview of the work your child has covered at home. 
I would like you to sit with your child and review how well they have engaged with the work during lockdown. The information that you provide will be vital for us to plan the appropriate starting point for your child in September. There will be guidance accompanying the report to explain this further. 
Behaviour 

September will be strange for all of us when returning to school. We have a planned a safe return for your child. Ultimately, the responsibly for students following our rules to keep them safe lies with them and you. Please talk to your children during the summer about our changes and expectations. 
There will be new lining up routines and one-way systems which they must adhere to. The Government have laid out guidance about interactions between staff and students. If for some reason we are unable to safely run the school due to the action of a student, they will be moved into their own bubble to ensure the rest of the social group bubble can continue to learn safely in the school. We will then contact parents/carers to come to school to remind their child of the expectations that we have set out. 
If we work together, we can make this work and ensure we get students back to school and learning to the high standards that we all expect. 
Safeguarding Issues

Throughout the summer we will continue to monitor the ‘Report a Concern’ button on the website which is to be used for emergency safeguarding issues only. 
Final Note

As often happens at the end of a term, we have some staff who are leaving us for pastures new; Miss Jacobson is leaving the Art department to take up a new role overseas, Mr Gallagher has completed his one-year apprenticeship with us and Mrs Pinnington is leaving to take up a post at a school in Cheshire. We wish them all best of luck with their next steps.
We also welcome a number of new staff; Mr Owen joined us this term as Senior Leader of English and Miss Mcloughlin has joined the Admin Team. Miss Hartnett is joining the RE department, Miss Dwyer is joining the Technology Department and Mr Austin is re-joining us to support with cover in the school. 
I hope you have a wonderful summer and the sun continues to shine for us all during the break. I look forward to seeing our students back with us in September. 

Thank you 
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Kevin Maddocks 
Head of School
